
News story: Defence Minister praises
First World War heroes at reburial
service

Ahead of the centenary of the First World War, Defence Minister Tobias
Ellwood attended the burial of an unknown British soldier of the Lancashire
Fusiliers, alongside current serving members of the Fusiliers. The service
was organised by MOD’s Joint Casualty and Compassionate Centre (JCCC, part of
Defence Business Services) and held at the Commonwealth War Graves Commission
(CWGC) Tyne Cot Cemetery, near Ypres, Belgium. Two unknown Australian
soldiers who were found alongside their British comrade were also
commemorated.

Minister for Defence People and Veterans, Tobias Ellwood said:

We owe these soldiers a debt of gratitude for their sacrifice and
it is fitting that we can at last give them a deserved military
burial here in Belgium.

As we approach the 100th Anniversary of Armistice Day, it is a
poignant and timely reminder of the bravery of our Armed Forces.
Throughout our country’s history, they have given everything to
keep us safe, and continue to do so today at home and abroad.

Tracey Bowers, JCCC said:

It is right and fitting that this Fusilier is finally laid to rest
alongside his Australian comrades and they have been given a
dignified burial. Although over 100 years since they paid the
ultimate sacrifice we will always remember them.

The three soldiers were laid to rest by bearer parties formed from the Royal
Regiment of Fusiliers (for the British Fusilier) and the Australian Army,
which included a firing party from the UK and Australia. A band from the
Australian Armed Forces performed along with military buglers from both
countries.

The Reverend Stuart Richards CF, Chaplain to the 1st Battalion The Royal
Regiment of Fusiliers and Reverend Peter Friend, Chaplain (Group Captain)
Royal Australian Air Force jointly conducted a moving service.

The remains of the three soldiers were uncovered during civil engineering
works in May 2016, found lying side by side within what is believed to be a
World War One shell hole along the Vifwegesstraat, a road leading to the Tyne
Cot Cemetery. Artefacts found at the grave site included fragments from a
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winter coat, shoulder titles of the Lancashire Fusiliers, service buttons,
British boots, a leather belt with four cap badges attached, a smoker’s pipe
and a pencil with inscription from Eagley Cricket Club near Bolton,
Lancashire.

Despite extensive research undertaken the JCCC has been unable to confirm the
identity of the British soldier due to the Regiment losing 200 men with only
a small percentage with known graves. However, JCCC’s research indicated that
the Lancashire Fusiliers were in the location as they engaged in the Third
Battle of Ypres – the Battle of Passchendaele, which took place between July
and November 1917.

The battle lasted a total of 105 days and the capturing of the village of
Passchendaele (now spelt Passendale) came at a terrible cost as it is
estimated that there were over 500,000 casualties, 42,000 of which were never
recovered. JCCC will continue to make enquiries about the case in the hope
that an identification may still be made in the future and his grave
rededicated to bear his name.

News story: UK cements position in
Gulf with new joint base in Oman

As part of his visit to Oman for the culmination of Exercise Saif Sareea 3,
the UK’s largest exercise in 17 years, Defence Secretary Gavin Williamson
underlined the UK’s enduring commitment to Oman and highlighted the
importance of protecting peace and stability in the Gulf.
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Omani tanks move towards a target, with smoke coming from missiles fired by
UK and Omani forces during the Exercise Saif Sareea 3 firepower
demonstration. Crown copyright.

Defence Secretary Gavin Williamson said:

Our relationship with Oman is built on centuries of cooperation and
we are cementing that long into the future with the opening of our
new joint base.

We stand as a beacon of stability in the region. This has never
been more important as malign activity by hostile states and
violent extremist organisations seek to undermine stability and
subvert the rules based order on which we all rely.

UK troops will deploy to the joint training base in March 2019 to work and
train alongside our Omani partners, building on the successes of Exercise
Saif Sareea 3. For decades to come, it will support a variety of combined and
joint training activity in the challenging and austere environment that 5,500
UK personnel have experienced over the last month.



Typhoon aircraft lead a flypast during the Exercise Saif Sareea 3 firepower
demonstration. Crown copyright.

The exercise also tested the interaction and collaboration between civilian
and military structures, providing valuable lessons about ensuring we deploy
the right combination of tools to tackle the complex threats we face today.

The Defence Secretary also attended the Exercise Saif Sareea Fire Power
Demonstration which involved both UK and Omani personnel who have been living
and exercising side by side for the past five weeks. The exercise’s
culmination saw thousands of soldiers, sailors, marines and airmen from both
nations execute a set piece battle across the desert.

Mr Williamson also met the Sultan of Oman and Omani Minister Responsible for
Defence Affairs signalling his intent to sign an agreement of enduring
defence commitment early next year, reflecting on wider cooperation beyond
defence; and reaffirming the deep cultural links and economic ties.



RAF Chinooks take part in the Exercise Saif Sareea 3 firepower demonstration.
One is seen carrying a 105mm gun.

News story: UK cements position in
Gulf with new joint base in Oman

The UK is cementing its deep and special relationship with Oman for
generations to come with the opening of a new Omani-British Joint Training
Base.

News story: WO1 Glenn Haughton OBE has
been appointed as the first Senior
Enlisted Advisor to the Chiefs of

http://www.government-world.com/news-story-uk-cements-position-in-gulf-with-new-joint-base-in-oman-2/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-uk-cements-position-in-gulf-with-new-joint-base-in-oman-2/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-wo1-glenn-haughton-obe-has-been-appointed-as-the-first-senior-enlisted-advisor-to-the-chiefs-of-staff-committee-seac-3/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-wo1-glenn-haughton-obe-has-been-appointed-as-the-first-senior-enlisted-advisor-to-the-chiefs-of-staff-committee-seac-3/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-wo1-glenn-haughton-obe-has-been-appointed-as-the-first-senior-enlisted-advisor-to-the-chiefs-of-staff-committee-seac-3/


Staff Committee (SEAC)

The Chiefs of Staff Committee is pleased to endorse the appointment of WO1
(Army SM) Glenn Haughton OBE as the first Senior Enlisted Advisor to the
Chiefs of Staff Committee (SEAC)

News story: WO1 Glenn Haughton OBE has
been appointed as the first Senior
Enlisted Advisor to the Chiefs of
Staff Committee (SEAC)

The Senior Enlisted Advisor post is a welcome addition to the senior Defence
team and will bring the perspective of the Warrant Officers, Non-Commissioned
Officers and Junior Ranks in to strategic level decision and policy making.
This core group is at the heart of our military capability as they conduct
operations, working with other militaries, training, sustaining and enabling
the Armed Forces.

The Senior Enlisted Advisor will work collaboratively with the senior Warrant
Officer and Sergeant Major positions in the Royal Navy, Royal Marines,
British Army and Royal Air Force to improve the understanding of issues, with
a primary focus on monitoring the value of the cumulative ‘Offer’,
professional development opportunities, pay, advancement opportunities,
quality of life, mental health, veterans, families, culture and standards,
and the general institutional health of the Armed Forces.

The role will be an asset in High Level International Engagement, building
relationships across the international Senior Enlisted Advisor network. The
appointment is for three years and the role reports directly to the Chiefs of
Staff Committee, and will operate in support of Ministers and the Chief of
Defence Personnel as appropriate.

The MOD selection panel interviewed a strong field of candidates nominated by
their respective Service for this tri-Service position, before selecting
Sergeant Major Haughton for the role. Having joined the British Army in 1988,
Sergeant Major Haughton has served in the Armed Forces for over 30 years. He
assumes the role following three and a half years as the inaugural Army
Sergeant Major.

The early period of his career was spent in the Armoured and Light Infantry
roles, including a spell of Public Duties in London, and has deep operational
experience from multiple tours in Northern Ireland, Iraq and Afghanistan. He
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has significant experience of the training environment, instructing at the
Royal Military Academy Sandhurst as a Colour Sergeant Instructor, Company
Sergeant Major and as the Academy Sergeant Major.

He holds a First Class Masters Degree in Business Administration from
Northampton University and is a well-regarded speaker on leadership and
soldiering. He was a proud recipient of an OBE on the 2018 New Years Honours
List. He is passionate about the importance of fitness and well-being in the
military, supports Rugby Union and has an insatiable thirst for adding to his
educational qualifications.

Mr Gavin Williamson, The Secretary of State for Defence said:

I welcome the Chiefs of Staff initiative to create this role as it
will represent the vital views of our soldiers, sailors, airmen and
airwomen in our decision-making. I will especially value harnessing
their perspectives to inform the people strategy. I look forward to
working with Sergeant Major Haughton who I know will ensure we keep
our brave and committed people at the heart of everything we do.

General Sir Nick Carter, The Chief of the Defence Staff said:

I’m delighted to welcome Sergeant Major Haughton to the role of
Senior Enlisted Advisor to the COS Committee. I view the role as a
key two-way communicator with our Servicemen and women across all
three Services. The representation of their views will help to
shape future policy in areas that will impact upon them and will
help keep us informed as to the institutional health of our
military.

Sergeant Major Haughton assumed the appointment on 1 November 2018 as he
accompanied the Secretary of State and Chief of the Defence Staff on a visit
to Exercise SAIF SAREEA 3.


